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The Educational Technology Resources and Policy Committee (ETRPC) consists of representatives from each academic department, two student representatives, the Instructional Technologist, the Vice-President for Academic Affairs, and standing members representing: IT (Information Technology), IDT (Instructional Design and Technology), ADIT (Administration Information Technology), and Olson Library.  The diverse membership of this committee enhances the exchange of information across the NMU campus, and ensures that the technology needs and concerns of all academic departments are addressed in a timely fashion.  

ETRPC met every other Friday at 11:00am in West Science 2803 during the fall and winter semesters of the 2010-2011 academic year. Keith Ellis served as committee chair and Kevin McDonough served as committee secretary.

There were two primary visible accomplishments of the committee:

1. Technology Innovation Award for Faculty (formerly the TLC Faculty Awards) (presented in December 2010) – the committee reviewed two applications and recommended that two awards be presented.

2. Technology Innovation Award for Students (formerly the TLC Students Awards) (presented in April 2011) – the committee reviewed thirteen applications and recommended that three awards be presented.

In addition to these two visible accomplishments, the committee devoted considerable time to a number of other issues:  

· The major goal of this academic year was a revision of the TLC awards. These awards have had historic low application rates. As a committee we discussed and implemented ways to improve the awareness of the project. As there was a short turnaround on deadlines, the Faculty award was changed based on the award size (2@$750) and the name (to a clearer Technology Innovation Award that removes acronyms). Alongside this change is a de-emphasis on the TLC laptop program. While it is an important technology tool, it is not the only tool available to our faculty and students and it should not be the exclusive purpose of an award of this nature to require its usage. While we did not get the number of applicants for the Faculty award, the Student award had a record number of applicants. These packets were so strong, that we requested three awards (and received them). The biggest difference between the awards was the level of marketing. Kathy Maki and Cam Hadley in Continuing Education were both instrumental at getting the word and the materials out to the student body.

· Discussion on Software Usage reports to see how or Students, Staff and Faculty are utilizing the available software.

As in previous years, the regular reports from the IT and Instructional Design and Technology representatives proved to be quite informative.  Topics presented in these reports led to in-depth discussions of EduCat issues, wireless connection problems, hardware concerns, course management systems, Help Desk issues, online testing difficulties, MacBook issues, new software applications, academic honesty issues, etc.  For many regular attendees, these reports and discussions are the most valuable aspect of ETRPC membership.

The committee will elect a chairman and a secretary for the 2010-2011 academic year during the upcoming meeting on Friday, April 15, 2011  

Respectfully submitted,
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Keith C. Ellis

Chair of ETRPC (2010-2011)

Assistant Professor of Graphic Communication

